
Term 2 Week 10-  28/06/22 

Phone:  03 5881 2045   Fax:  03 5881 5079 
Email:  deniliqsth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website: www.deniliqsth-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Facebook: Deni South School Happenings 

Principal: Liz Dudley 

Principal’s Message 

Dear Parents/Caregivers,  
Welcome to the final week of Semester 1, and what a 
busy first half of the year it has been. Thank you to all our 
hardworking staff, amazing P&C members and families, 
whose efforts have led to many wonderful, quality 
learning opportunities and extra-curricular activities.   
 

NAIDOC Week  
Yesterday we began 
the final week of term 
with our NAIDOC Week 
assembly. The school 
hall looked wonderful, 
with the walls filled 
with student learning 
and artworks, reflecting 
this years theme ‘Get 
Up! Stand Up! Show Up! Thank you to our families for 
coming along to celebrate with our students.  
NAIDOC Week celebrations will continue throughout this 
week, with students participating in art workshops and 
traditional games. The students from the local preschools 
will once again visit the school, and they too will be 
involved in culturally rich activities involving art, sport, 
music and literature.  Thank you to Miss Parsons for all 
her efforts in coordinating these activities. 
 
Industrial Action Thursday 30th June 
On the 21st June, the NSW Teachers Federation directed 
its members to strike for 24hrs on Thursday 30th June. As 
a result of the strike the school will be operational with 
minimal student supervision. Normal classes and 
programs will be collapsed.  
To support learning from home, resources can be found 
on the Department’s Learning Remotely Hub:  
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/guided-
learning-packages  
We thank our amazing community for their 
understanding and support during this action .  
 

Semester One Reports 
All students will receive their Semester 1 reports this 
Wednesday 29th June. The reports provide a summary of 
your child’s progress so far this year. Parents are invited 
to contact the school should they wish to discuss any 
aspect of the report. A second round of interviews, either 
face to face or via phone, will be offered this year, in 
Week 4 of Term 3.  

Commendation Letters  
Commendation letters will be sent home to families this 
week. These letters form part of the school’s award 
system, acknowledging students who consistently 
display: 
A) Exceptional work ethic;  
B) Produce work to the best of their ability;  
C) Exhibit excellent manners and possess a positive 
attitude toward learning.  
NB: students are only eligible to receive a commendation 
letter on a biennial basis (every second year). 
 
All-Weather Court Cola 
The construction of a COLA over the all-weather court 
will begin this week and continue over the two week 
winter break. The COLA will be a welcomed addition to 
this space, allowing classes to use it all year round, 
regardless of weather. 
 
2023 Kinder Enrolments  
To assist with our planning for 2023, it is now that time of 
year that we begin to establish our potential student 
numbers for kindergarten. If parents of students planning 
to start Kindergarten next year could either contact the 
front office or complete the attached slip by Friday 1st 
July, it would be greatly appreciated. 
 
Sharing Our Space NSW Schools 
Once again, over the holiday break, the school will allow 
access to the grounds for families to enjoy the oval, play 
equipment area and the new obstacle course. We 
sincerely hope that our families and the local community 
make the most of this opportunity to enjoy the space.  
Due to the building program involving the all-weather 
court, access to the school will be through the gate 
closest to the Administration building and not through 
the Bus shelter as in previous breaks.   
 
Platinum Award Presentation  
Our special Platinum Award ceremony will be held this 
Wednesday 29th June at 10:45am. Families of students 
receiving this award, are asked to 
bring a plate to share for morning 
tea, following the presentation.  
 

Have a happy week! 

Liz Dudley 
Principal 

https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/guided-learning-packages
https://sites.google.com/education.nsw.gov.au/guided-learning-packages


Dates for your Diary - Term 2 

29th June 
• Platinum Assembly 

• Reports Home 

30th June Staff Industrial Action 

1st July 
• Last day of Term 2   

• Crazy Hair /Jeans 4 Genes 
day 

Mon 18th July Staff Development Day 

Tues 19th 
July 

• Students K - 6 return to 
school 

• P&C Meeting 

 

School Holidays  
A great time to sit and relax with a 
book or two! If you are sorting out at 
home- please keep a look out for any 
library books that may be lurking 
under the bed! We are happy to 
receive any books and no questions 
asked!  
Library bags also may need a freshen 
up and new labels in readiness for 
another exciting term!   
 
At Lunchtime  
Students have been utilising our 
warm and cosy learning environment 
in the cooler weather, from activities 
such as weekly magazine club, 
puppet plays, script writing, paper 
craft and playing with friends on the 
computer- we hope to please all our 
students.  
             
 Premier Reading Challenge  
Congratulations to over 65 students who have successfully 
completed this great challenge with their class. Entries close 
19th August, so there is plenty of time left to pick up a 

reading log and complete during the holidays.  
To read is to succeed!  
 
NAIDOC Week  
This week in the Library, we are 
reading “We Are Australians” by 
Duncan Smith and Nicole 
Godwin and illustrated by 
Jandamarra Cadd.  
This book explores the question- 
“What does it mean to be a 
citizen of Australia?” this style of 
writing encourages all readers to look further into the topics 
of citizenship and the role of Australia’s First Nations people. 
The illustrations are full of bright colours that add joyfulness 
and a sense of celebration and adds to the book’s depth and 
meaning.  
  
Read well!  
   
Mrs Selleck 

 

Piper Kelly, Levi Quigley, Lennix Leetham, Ryan Howarth, Laci 
Chalmers Grant, Timothy Burge, Charlie Druitt, Karis Miller 

Justin Purtill, Ruby Birt, Jedidiah Miller, Grace Kelly, Braxton 
Leetham, Eli Purtill 

BOOK WEEK News 
Book Week will be held in Week 2 Term 3. 
We will let you know more information next 
term. 
Expect the usual fun with Book Fair, a dress up 
Parade and fun activities. 
Get those costumes ready over the holidays. 
The theme for this years Book Week is: 



Assembly Awards 

 
Honour Cards 

Principals  
Honour 
Cards 

K Kama Levi Robson 
Karis Miller 

Laci 
Chalmers 
Grant 

K Kurruluk Frankie O’Meley 
Levi Quigley 

Levi Quigley 

1 Tilip Piper Kelly 
Mia Fitzmaurice 

Sophia 
Lehmann 

1 Tuk Felix McKenzie 
Charlotte Reeves 

Jake 
Woolston 

2 Kuthun Liam Sutton 
Nate Fitzpatrick 
Bentley Ah-See 

Zach Salan 

2/3 Kawir Cormick Hardman 
Jed Miller 
Laila White 

Julia Smith 

3 Warengel Caden Hill 
Kaylee Barling 
James O’Connor 

Bayden 
Walker 

4 Wa 
 

Spencer Hayes 
Isabella Haig 
Charlotte Haig 
Jasmine Marshall 

James 
Sutton 

5 Mapiyal 
 

Marlie Mison 
Archie Beehag 
Gabriella Crothers 
Leena Seely 

Isabella 
Sommerfeld 

5/6 Kurng 
Kurng 

Noah Dunn 
Travis Hanns 
Eli Purtill 
Olivia Jeffrey 

Archer 
Moodie 

6 Ngarrayil Sebastian Nelley 
Luke Donald 
Dylan Treble 
Jared Quiling 

Lachie 
Campbell 

Winter holidays here we come! 
Firstly thanks everyone for their support this term. It’s 
been wonderful to offer two meal deals, two special 
lunches (sushi & nachos), plus a very successful wood 
raffle, food stall at the athletics carnival & a massive 
Mother’s Day stall, all run by our wonderful volunteers. 
We couldn’t have done this without you.  
 
FlexiSchools News 
Well done to those who have embraced Flexischools this 
term for their lunch ordering. We are seeing increased use 
of this system.  
Winter Jackets & Library Reader bags are now available to 
order and purchase online. Orders will be processed twice 
a week by our P&C and sent home with the student.  
Please check out our Facebook page for Links to signing up 
for Flexischools.  
https://api.flexischools.com.au/parents 
Beanies  
Yes that’s right, we have beanies arriving over the holidays. 
These will be an official piece of school uniform, and will 
sell for $20, via the front office or the Flexischool app. 
Limited stock in our first order, so get in quick.  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Winter Jackets 
Sizes displayed in the front office. Jackets can be 
purchased, for $70 purchase, via the front office or the 
Flexischool app. 
Reminder “hoodies” under school jumpers are not uniform, 
please consider the school jackets if your child is cold. 
 
P&C Meeting 
The next P&C Meeting will be held on Tuesday 19th July at 
7.00pm in the staffroom. 
 
Happy and safe holidays everyone! 
Kate Smith (P&C President) 

Canteen 
Roster 

WEDNESDAY  FRIDAY  

Week 10 – 
Starting 
27/6/22  

Chelsea McNamara 
(10:30-11:30am only) 
Kate Smith  
Nachos Meal Deal  

Kellie Pratt (out from 
12:50-1pm)  
Selina King  

 

School Fees 
A reminder that school 
fees can be paid to the 
front office or online.  
 
Thank you to the 
families who have 
already paid the fees. 

Number of 
Students 

Fee per 
year 

1 student $85 

2 students $140 

3 students or 
more 

$185 



 

 
 

Netball 
Last week the netball team travelled to Leeton to play against 
Park View Public School, whilst the team did not score the win 
going down 28-21, they are to be congratulated on their 
sportsmanship and their overall success in making it through to 
this point in the PSSA Netball Knockout.  
 

 
School Basketball 
Teams 
Girls  Edward 28 - South 10 
Olivia Jeffrey and Sofie Norrish both top scored with 4 points each. 
Jorja Woolston and Lily Petersen played fantastic games and gave 
their all, right up to the final siren.  
 
Boys Edward 21 - South 42 
Talen top scored with 20 
points. Bentley Hardman and 
Archer Moodie supported 

Talen on the scoresheet. Those 3 led the way, with great ball 
movement to bring all their teammates into the match and make it a 
complete team effort in their win. 
Both boys and girls displayed amazing sportsmanship and respect 
throughout their games. Their behaviour off court was equally as 
impressive and are to be commended for how they represented 
themselves and the school. 
 
AFL Stars 
Tomorrow our AFL team will travel to Finley to play against Finley Public School. We wish them all the very 
best of luck and know that they will represent the school with pride. Huge thanks goes to Mr Moodie for 
selecting, coaching and coordinating the team as well as, extended to our parents who will assist with travel 
and no doubt cheering and support.  
 
PSSA  Soccer Knockout Match  DSPS V DNPS 
Last Tuesday, Deniliquin South boys soccer team 
were defeated by Deniliquin North, 3 goals to 2, 
at Rotary Park. The South team played with 
spirit and determination throughout the match. 
South dominated the early part of the first half, 
but were unable to press home their advantage. 
North scored the first two goals, followed by 
Logan Marshall scoring a goal for South, after 
some effective forward passing play by the 
team. 
The second half was an even affair, with North 
scoring their third goal early. Callan Glenn replied for South,  kicking a goal from a  penalty corner set play. 
The South team continued to push forward late in the game, seeking an equalising goal but, were unable to  
capitalise on their opportunities. The team demonstrated sportsmanship throughout the match and were 
encouraging of one another. 
Overall, the team should be proud of their efforts on the day. 
A huge thanks to Mr Thomson for refereeing the game and parents who helped out with transport and 
cheered the team on. 

 



2023 South School Kindergarten Enrolments 

If you will be enrolling your child or know of someone who will be enrolling their child in Kindergarten at South School in 
2023 please send the details in on the slip below or phone the office on 5881 2045. 

2023 Kindergarten Enrolments 
 

Child’s Name: …………………………………………………….. Date of Birth: ……………………………. 

Address: ……………………………………………….…………… 

Phone: ………………………………..Parents Name: …………………………………………………...…… 

Email Address:……………………………..……………………………………………..Attended Pre-school  Yes  / No   ……. 

Lennix Leetham, Christopher Plant, Sophia Lehmann, Dusten 
Tresize, Niya Tamati, Haven Till, Beckham Morris, Jack Priest, 
Logan Littman, Cayden Atley, Archer Ladson, Oaklee Morrison 

Bailee Dunn, Callan Glenn, Christopher Dixon, Layla, Koda Dick, 
Claire Hayes, Jordie White, Grace Kelly, Lachlan Jeffrey, Travis 
Hanns, Bentley Hardman, Archer Moodie 

Sam Conallin, Angie Maunganidze, Naylah 
Haigh, Logan Littman 

 



 


